Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 20th June 2022
Present:-  Lesley Smith, Rupert Leggett, William Baldwin, Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey, Avril Binns, Helen Yoxall and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Elliott Bermudez-Galton Margaret Howe, Vivienne Lane, Margaret Howe and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Matters arising from the minutes of 20th November 2021 meeting
2. On-going COVID update
3. Patient comments about appointments and the online system
4. Issue contacting hospital departments for appointments
5. Staffing update
6. Extended hours

7. COVID vaccines
8. Any other business
9. Date and time of next meeting
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1. Matters arising from the minutes of 20th November meeting - there were no matters arising from the minutes.
2. On-going COVID update - Helen explained about the easing of restrictions with regards to masks. Masks are worn by clinicians and staff where appropriate clinically but also according to personal and patient preference. Helen explained that more patients are now seen face-to-face and that patients are presenting have a long list of often complex problems to sort out. There has been a huge increase in the number of patients presenting with mental health problems.
3. Patient comments about appointments and the online system - Helen explained about the online consultation form and how it helps the GP to prioritise patients according to clinical need which is important whilst the waiting times are so long. She explained that if any patients are struggling to get onto the online system then the practice staff will always help.
4. Issues contacting hospital departments for appointments - Elliott had asked for this to be added to the agenda but we weren’t sure what problems he was referring to. Avril pointed out that a letter she had recently received from the hospital didn’t include a telephone number which makes it difficult for patients to contact the hospital. This is very frustrating but is out of the practice’s control unfortunately.  Helen suggested that patients could ring the switchboard at the hospital on 390390 and ask for the appointments department.

5. Staffing update – Gill talked about the new mental health practitioner called Deborah Holt, the new musculoskeletal practitioner called Rebecca Scholes and the new pharmacist called Seyi Oyewole who have all started working at the practice in the last few months. Dr Nield is leaving to pursue postgraduate studies but will still do some primary care work.  The practice is interviewing for his replacement on Friday. Gill pointed out that Locum doctors and Nurse Practitioners are extremely hard to come by but that they have recently appointed a new nurse practitioner who hopes to start in the next few weeks so the practice reliance on locums will reduce.

6. Extended hours – Gill explained that from October all practices are expected, within their local Primary Care Networks, to provide appointments for 6:30 pm until 8:30 pm Monday to Friday and from 9 am to 5 pm on Saturdays. Patients from all 6 practices in the Turton Primary Care Network will be able to book appointments and they will be seen at up to 3 sites being Egerton and Dunscar, The Oaks and Harwood Health Centre.  It will be staffed by GPs, Nurse Practitioners, Practice Nurses, Mental Health Practitioners, Musculo-Skeletal Practitioners and Pharmacists along with administrative staff.  The patients all thought that this was a great idea and were pleased that this was being done locally by the PCN.
7. COVID vaccines - the practice is now at the tail end of the spring booster campaign with just a few more patients still to be vaccinated.
8. Any other business - Rupert asked about the flu vaccines, as far as the practice is aware, these will be done at the surgery as usual however there is a rumour that they will be done centrally this year along with the COVID vaccines.
Lesley asked about the abuse that the practice has received particularly on social media. Gill explained that some of the comments that have been put on social media are simply not true but that the practice cannot respond to these due to patient confidentiality issues. She also pointed out that several of the negative comments were made by people who aren’t even patients at this practice.
The Christmas party was discussed and it looks likely that the practice won’t be able to take this on this year due to how overwhelmed the whole practice feels with the workload however this will be discussed again at the next meeting.

9. Date and time of next meeting – it was agreed to meet on Monday 12th September at 6:30 pm in the waiting room.

